[image: ]
								      		 6901 South Pierce Street, Suite 315 Littleton, Colorado 80128     303-232-8088

June 20, 2018

Mr. Al Peterson
Douglas County Engineering
100 Third Street 
Castle Rock, Colorado 80104


SUBJECT:	Parker Pointe Response to Comments DV-18-135
Dear Mr. Peterson,

Below I have reproduced your comment letter on the above project and added responses in red.



1. Please provide written authorization for access to this property from Reata South Metro District for the proposed GESC improvements within the Reata South subdivision. We are currently preparing easement and access documents to perform the work. I will forward them upon execution.

2. Please define the anticipated annexation date into the Town of Parker. August 20 is our hearing date.

3. A drainage easement that encloses the Detention I WQ facility will need to be dedicated to the Town of Parker for access and maintenance purposes. This document is drafted and under review currently at the Town of Parker.

4. The OSP for Kinney Creek does define channel improvements in the form of bank stabilization and low flow channel protection. The County would recommend the developer meet with UDFCD to verify if these improvements are still in order with current requirements for channel stabilization. (see attached) We have retained Kiowa Engineering to accomplish the Outfall System Plans. I will forward when they are completed.

5. A variance request for the export of 24,000 CY of material must be submitted to Engineering for review and processing. This request must define the destination site and haul route to reach that site. We have adjusted the grading on the Reata property to balance the site. The variance is no longer required.

6. Please delineate the adjacent Kinney Creek Floodplain to verify its location and to determine if a floodplain development permit would be required. A hatch pattern and call out is added to illustrate the floodplain.

7. The County will require a "stand alone" GESC Plan set for the final approval plan set. The GESC is organized into it’s own standalone set.

8. Please move the diversion ditch (DD) and sediment pond (SB) to the Interim Phase GESC plan. The Initial Phase plan is for those BMPS that require little to no excavation for their installation. Elements removed to the Interim / Final plan.

9. Please identify the location of a vehicle tracking control pad (VTC)in the Initial Phase GESC Plan. It is not clear where the construction access is proposed for these grading operations. We have added a note along the bottom of the pages indicating access will be from the adjacent site. Additionally, text is added at the top indicating construction access will not be permitted from Preservation Trail.

10. It appears that some type of structural armoring would be required where the diversion ditch discharges down a 4 to 1 slope into the detention facility to avoid an ongoing erosion issue. A type L riprap rundown is added. To avoid long term erosion, an inlet is added at the end of the swale before it goes down the bank.
Thank you for your review and comments. Please contact me if additional revisions or clarifications are required.
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Professionally,



[bookmark: _GoBack]

Jerry W. Davidson, P.E.
For and on Behalf of
Perception Design Group, Inc.
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